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§ 146.35 Mediation. 
(a) HUD shall refer to the Federal 

Mediation and Conciliation Service, a 
mediation agency designated by the 
Secretary of Health and Human Serv-
ices, all complaints that: 

(1) Fall within the coverage of this 
part, unless the age distinction com-
plained of is clearly with an exception; 
and 

(2) Contain all information necessary 
for further processing. 

(b) Both the complainant and the re-
cipient shall participate in the medi-
ation process to the extent necessary 
to reach an agreement or make an in-
formal judgment that an agreement is 
not possible. There should be at least 
one meeting by each party with the 
mediator during the mediation process. 
However, the recipient and the com-
plainant need not meet with the medi-
ator at the same time. 

(c) If the complainant and the recipi-
ent reach an agreement, the mediator 
shall prepare a written statement of 
the agreement and have the complain-
ant and recipient sign it. The mediator 
shall send a copy of the agreement to 
HUD. HUD will take no further action 
on the complaint unless the complain-
ant or the recipient fails to comply 
with the agreement. 

(d) The mediator shall protect the 
confidentiality of information obtained 
in the course of the mediation process. 
No mediator shall testify in any adju-
dicative proceeding, produce any docu-
ment, or otherwise disclose any infor-
mation obtained in the course of the 
mediation process without the prior 
approval of the head of the mediation 
agency. 

(e) HUD shall use the mediation proc-
ess for a maximum of 60 days after re-
ceiving a complaint. Mediation ends if: 

(1) 60 days elapse from the time HUD 
receives the complaint; or 

(2) Before the end of the 60-day pe-
riod, an agreement is reached; or 

(3) Before the end of the 60-day pe-
riod, the mediator determines that an 
agreement cannot be reached. 
This 60-day period may be extended by 
the mediator, with the concurrence of 
HUD, for not more than an additional 
30 days if the mediator determines that 
it is likely that an agreement will be 
reached during such extended period. 

§ 146.37 Investigation. 
(a) Investigation and settlement fol-

lowing mediation. (1) HUD shall inves-
tigate complaints that are unresolved 
after mediation or are reopened be-
cause of an alleged violation of a medi-
ation agreement. 

(2) In the investigation of complaints 
filed under this part, HUD will estab-
lish facts through such methods as dis-
cussion with the complainant and re-
cipient and the review of documents in 
the possession of either party. HUD 
may also seek the assistance of any ap-
plicable State agency. Where possible, 
HUD will settle the complaint on terms 
that are mutually agreeable to the par-
ties. 

(3) Settlements shall be in writing 
and signed by the parties and by an au-
thorized HUD official. 

(4) A settlement shall not affect the 
initiation or continuation of any other 
enforcement effort of HUD, including 
compliance reviews or investigation of 
other complaints involving the recipi-
ent. 

(5) A settlement reached under this 
paragraph (a) of this section is an 
agreement to resolve an alleged viola-
tion of the Act to the satisfaction of 
the parties involved, and does not con-
stitute a finding of discrimination 
against the recipient. 

(b) Failure of settlement. If HUD can-
not resolve the complaint through set-
tlement, it may make a formal deter-
mination that the Act or this part has 
been violated and begin enforcement 
procedures, as provided in § 146.39. HUD 
shall inform the recipient and com-
plainant in writing that the matter 
cannot be resolved through settlement. 

§ 146.39 Enforcement procedures. 
(a) HUD may enforce the Act this 

regulation by: 
(1) Termination of a recipient’s fi-

nancial assistance from HUD under the 
program or activity involved, if the re-
cipient has violated the Act or this 
part. The determination of the recipi-
ent’s violation may be made only after 
a recipient has had an opportunity for 
a hearing on the record before an Ad-
ministrative Law Judge. If the finan-
cial assistance consists of a Commu-
nity Development Block Grant, the re-
quirements of section 109(b) of the 
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